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 Introduction 
Hello and welcome to my first Benefits Corner Newsletter. My name is Jim Bonwell, and I 
am taking over the Chair of the Benefits Committee from Bill Dodge, who held the position 
since 2019. I want to start by thanking Bill for his service over the past 4 years and for the 
assistance he has given me during this transition period. My goal is to continue to provide 
the same valuable information and benefit to my fellow retirees. I am a relatively new 
retiree having retired in December 2020 after 27 years with Chevron at the age of 56. As 
a young retiree, I will be educating myself through this journey and plan to share what I 
learn with all of you. Fortunately, I have a strong team of committee members who can 
help me with that. They are Mark Engelbrecht, Herb Farrington, Carl Pataky, Jim Schultz, 
Jos van der Velden, and John Dewes. Bill Dodge will remain on the Committee through 
the end of the year. 
 
This is the beginning of Jim’s introduction; you may read the full text of this item as well as the 
other items in this quarter’s edition of Encore at this link.  Benefits Corner 

 


